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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee A 

Report of: Interim Assistant Director of Regulation 
& Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Monday 12th April 2021 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Brits Food and Wine, 15 – 17 Stapleford Croft, 
Kings Heath, Birmingham, B14 5QB  

Ward affected: Druids Heath and Monyhull 

Contact Officer: 
 

David Kennedy, Principal Licensing Officer,                          
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the Sale of Alcohol (for consumption off the premises) to operate 
from 07:00am until 11:00pm (Monday to Sunday). 
 
Premises to remain open to the public from 07:00am until 11:00pm (Monday to Sunday). 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application. 
 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 12th February 2021 in respect of Brits Food 
and Wine, 15 – 17 Stapleford Croft, Kings Heath, Birmingham, B14 5QB. 
 

Representations have been received from other persons.  

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Janarththanan Vadivel applied on 12th February 2021 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Brits 
Food and Wine, 15 – 17 Stapleford Croft, Kings Heath, Birmingham, B14 5QB. 
 
Representations have been received from other persons, which are attached at Appendices 1 – 9. 
 
The application is attached at Appendix 10. 
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 11.  
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copy of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 – 9 
Application Form, Appendix 10 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 11     
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
Refuse to specify a person in the licence as the premises supervisor. 
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Appendix 1 

From:  

Sent: 10 March 2021 21:13 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Licensing application for the shop on Stapleford Croft  

Importance: High 

 

Myself and the neighbours of Pegleg Walk and also the surrounding area would like to oppose this 

application to sell alcohol from 7am - 11pm Monday to Sunday. 

 

Our reasons being: 

To stop the prevention of any more crime and abusive behaviour in and around the area.  

 

When coming home from work at an unsociable hour that we feel safe when walking up the alley way to our 

homes.  

 

This is an alcohol free zone. But already with the amount of beer cans and bottles that we see already lying 

around that this rule is not being abided by at present and the situation will get worse.  

 

To attract people who have already had enough alcohol. This will cause problems with noise when your 

trying to sleep which we shouldn't have too put up with. Children will be disturbed and the parents upset. 

Then things could get out of control when their spoken too.  

 

When children finish school they like go to the shop. If too much alcohol has been consumed n they are 

buying more. Its not fair too the children too see or be in this environment. Also if spoken too they would be 

aggressive and use in appropriate language.  

 

We are totally against the hours that have been forwarded. But we think a 12 noon to 8pm would be more 

acceptable times for selling alcohol.  

 

I look forward to your reply.  

 

Kind regards 
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Appendix 2 
 
From:  
Sent: 10 March 2021 21:21 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Alcohol licence extension for shop  
 
I have just found out that the shop in Stapleford Croft where I live have applied for an extension to their 
licence to sell alcohol 7am-11 pm 7 days a week. 
I feel this is excessive for a small close as it would bring slot of noise and traffic into the Croft till late at 
night plus also the additional litter it would bring. Bottles cans everywhere .it would also increase general 
misbehaviour and nuisance to all the residents. The bottles left laying around which would surely happen 
could cause safety issues if they get broken and the glass left laying on the ground. There are lots of 
children in and out of the close which would cause harm to them.. 
 
I think this application should be carefully considered  
 
   StPleford. Root 
B14 
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Appendix 3  
 

From:  

Sent: 10 March 2021 22:57 

To: Licensing 

Subject: Licensing application for the shop on Stapleford Croft B14 5QB 

 

FAO: Licensing department 

 

It has come to my attention that the shop on Stapleford Croft B14 5QB has put in an application to extend 

their alcohol licensing hours from 8am-9pm to 7am-11pm 7 days a week. As the resident who lives                                    

               the shop I am deeply opposed to this application been awarded. 

 

It has been suggested by our local Councillor Julien Pritchard that representations should be made before 

March 12th to stop the application from going through. On those grounds I would like to highlight how the 

shop and surrounding area does not satisfy the following objectives; 

 

1. Prevention of crime and disorder 

The police have been called several times over the past year with matters relating to the shop and shoplifters, 

I can only presume that with extended hours this problem will become more of an issue. Local groups of 

adolescents congregate on         wall outside of the shop, at times they have damaged property belonging to 

the shop, residents cars and litter the area constantly, they have not been abusive to me personally, but have 

been verbally aggressive towards other residents and I feel that extended hours will only increase our worries 

more. I am confident that if West Midlands police are contacted they can confirm that they have visited the 

area regularly and with the summer months approaching this is likely to increase, this is a low poverty area 

with a raised crime rate, the introduction of being able to access alcohol more readily is only going to fuel 

the situation, this is something neither the shop or residents can control, so for the safety of the local area the 

current hours should not be extended. 

 

2. Public safety 

As highlighted in my previous point, the extended hours could potentially increase the amount of crime 

related incidents within our local community, therefore public safety would be compromised, as the person 

who lives                                 the shop and who already feels intimidated at times by the groups outside, I 

feel that this situation will only get worse. I do not feel that residents safety should be put at risk for an 

extended alcohol license. 

 

3. Prevention of public nuisance 

Again the shop is a central point for local gangs to meet, as I have already highlighted, living                      

the shop these gangs frequently sit on         wall, litter, make noise, fight, scream and play loud music. Adults 

tend to use the shop as a meeting place to meet socially to avoid 'breaking the lockdown rules', this should 

not be allowed and by increasing opening times and again with alcohol being made more readily available 

this will only increase. As a resident I should not have to put up with this until 9pm let alone 11pm, it is an 

infringement of my rights and an absolute public nuisance for myself and all other residents living close by. 

 

4. The protection of children from harm 

Although my children have had no direct threats, the noise outside can become to much for my children, one 

of which is awaiting autistic assessment. I feel that the extension of these hours will be putting my children 

at harm as there harmony will be affected, more noise outside until later times in the evening will affect their 

sleep pattern, which will affect their ability to concentrate and focus at school the next day, this is an 

infringement of their rights to basic needs and to other local children within direct ear shot of the shop. Why 

should our children suffer for the sake of an extended license? 

 

I would also like to add that I do support my local businesses, but as a single parent with 2 children at home I 

feel this extension will only expose myself and local residents to more issues that we will be unable to 

resolve. The local gangs are very intimidating even though as previously stated I have received no threats so 

far, walking past 6 or more adolescents to access your own property is not a safe feeling at any time of night, 

let alone at the proposed times being given. The shop has no control over who sits, stands or meets outside of 

it and have very little CCTV in place, with crime already in place within the area, this application is going to 

encourage people to congregate more. 
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 I feel that if this application is accepted will an infringement of my Human Rights, more specifically Article 

8 - Respect for your private and family life. Therefore, I would like the licensing committee to consider my 

representation in opposing this application to protect my family, my neighbours and local community and 

help us to reduce noise, pollution and crime within our area. 

 

I would like to ask, that I remain anonymous in any reports given and that if your team would like to contact 

me further that you do so via email or mobile. Thank you. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

           Stapleford Croft, B14  
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Appendix 4 
 

From:  

Sent: 11 March 2021 15:00 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Re alcohol extension for shop in Stapleford Croft Druids Heath 

 

Hi 

I am writing to object to the extension of license that the shop has applied for in Stapleford Croft, Druids 

Heath. 

 

I live              doors away from the shop and we already have lots of Anti social behaviour from the youth 

hanging around the shop front. Having extra hours will cause even more anti social behaviour. Also as we 

emerge from lockdown and being the only shop on the estate open until 11 pm we will have the potential of 

lots of addicts etc flooding the shop and causing more noise and nuisance till very late hours when in effect 

everyone should be tucked up in bed and not going to a shop at 11PM at night. It is absolutely ridiculous to 

think that it is a suitable time to open till considering there are houses positions all around the shop. 

I will fear for our safety as many users of the shop at that time of the night could potentially commence 

fights and arguments, therefore putting the public at risk.  

 

As stated above our house is             doors away from the shop and this is a very high risk factor of safety for 

the foster children that live in our house. They have suffered enough trauma without being woken out of their 

sleep to possible arguments, knife crime and fights happening, which I am sure you will appreciate could 

damage them even more.  

 

Druids Heath is one of the most deprived areas in the country and has lots of drug and alcohol users as it is. 

This will encourage so much devastation to the estate and poverty, as parents and others will have even more 

time to buy alcohol and cause more harm and suffering in either their children's lives or to their loved ones 

around them. I am shocked that the people who now run this shop do not stick to the proper opening hours 

already as they are supposed to close at 8 pm and yet they are open until 9 pm evry evening. They already 

cause enough trouble as it si. 

 

Please consider the above and do not grant an extension of license please. 

A very troubled resident 

 

Kind regards 
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Appendix 5  
  
From 
Sent: 11 March 2021 15:48 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Alcohol License 
 
To whom it may concern, 
I am contesting the alcohol license extension asked for at our local shop on Stapleford Croft in Druids 
Heath. 
 
I live              metres from the shop in question and we already have to deal with anti social behaviour from 
young people who use the shop and create problems with those running it. I constantly smell canabis in the 
air and have to deal with some cheek and disrespect from some who just hang around outside the shop. 
I do have young children living with me and have to make sure the coast is clear when I ask them to go to 
the shop and I can imagine as the lockdown slowly stops and the weather changes things will only 
deteriorate. 
 
So an extension is out of the question for me and would create even more problems on to what we already 
experience. 
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Appendix 6  

Question Response 

Title:   

 

First name:   

 

Last name:   

Email address:   

 

Telephone 
number:  

 

House / flat 
number or 
name:  

 

Road:  Peg leg walk 

Area:  Druid heath 

Town / city:  Birmingham 

Postcode:  B14  

Ward:   

I prefer to be 
contacted by:  

Email 

Organisation 
name:  

 

Complaint type:  Alcohol and Entertainment 

Incident 
category:  

Noise-Nuisance 

Trading name:  New agency shop 

Premises 
address:  

News agency shop 
Stapleford Croft 

Date of incident:   

Time of 
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Question Response 

incident:  

Incident details:  

This is regarding the local shop in stapleford Croft as put in a alcohol extension from 7am-
11pm 7days a week live at                      of this shop please don’t let this happen as l live on 
my own and it’s horrible and frightening to go out in the day as they are all types of people 
hanging around the shop and the will get drunk please don’t let this happen that are elderly 
residents and family with young children and I’m not the right place to have a shop in a 
residence area 
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Appendix 7 
 
From:  
Sent: 11 March 2021 21:30 
To: Licensing  
Subject: alcohol extension for shop in Stapleford Croft Druids Heath 
 
My name is                              and I have lived in Druids Heath for 15 years.   
 
I am writing to complain about the extension of license that the shop has applied for in Stapleford Croft, 
Druids Heath. There is a lot of antisocial behaviour from the youth hanging by the front of the shop as it is 
and I believe it will only increase if the hours of the shop times extend. Not to think of the noise from the 
gangs of youth it will attract. How is that fair on the people that have to get up early for work, the elderly 
residents.  
It is outrageous to believe that anyone could think it is a suitable time for a shop to open till 11pm.  
Druids Heath  is one of the most deprived areas where a lot of drug and alcohol users live.  Having the shop 
open till that late will encourage them to buy and drink alcohol leading to drugs and other things. 
I believe that the shop should not be entitled to stay open till 11pm.   
 
Kind regards  
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Appendix 8  
 

From:  

Sent: 12 March 2021 20:10 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Licensing Stapleford Croft 

 

 

To Whom it may concern  

I live                   door to this shop and I oppose them selling alcohol between the hours of 7am and 11pm. 

I have an autistic son who will feel intimidated by groups of youths hanging round the shop, which they 

already do.  

 

My husband is recovering from a second heartattack and doesn't need the stress of people coming and going 

until late to buy alcohol.  

 

I have Concerns with antisocial behaviour and the safety of my home which we are buying, in the summer 

we have the local yobs throwing bottles and rubbish in our front garden and also in our back garden.  

I also work shifts and need to go to bed early and don't need the extra noise. 

My other son goes to college and comes home in the evening and I don't want him having to walk back from 

the bus stop with all the antisocial behaviour going on.  

The flats have parties in their apartments and we can hear them in our living room.  

 

Yours faithfully  
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Appendix 9  
 

From:  

Sent: 12 March 2021 20:10 

To: Licensing   

Subject: stapleford Croft license 

 

To whom it may concern,  

 

With view to the shop on Stapleford Croft and their application for extended licensing hours. We as very 

close neighbor's of the shop wish to protest about the granting of this licence, we are concerned that the late 

night disturbance and anti social behaviour will have affect on our health, welfare and safety. We have a 

disabled son living with us and believe this will be detrimental to his health. We have on many occasions had 

to clear up smashed bottles from our own garden and surrounding areas. There is already anti social 

behaviour, groups of teenagers hanging around outside the shop trying to get people to purchase alcohol and 

abusing people passing by, our fear is this could worsen. 

Yours sincerely  
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Appendix 10  
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Appendix 11  

 

 
 

 


